Giles County Public Schools 151 School Road Pearisburg VA 24134 (540) 921-1421

October 23, 2023

Dear Parent or Guardian:

Earlier this fall, your child participated in an assessment program mandated by the General Assembly, *Virginia Grades 3-8 Reading and Mathematics Growth Assessments*. Giles County Public Schools is pleased to inform you that the Virginia Department of Education (VDOE) has provided a method for you to receive your child's Virginia Assessment Program test results.

The Virginia Assessment Parent Portal, located at https://va-results.pearsonaccessnext.com, is a new web based portal where you will create a user account and gain access to your child's test results for certain statewide assessments. Currently, this includes test results from the Fall 2023 Grades 3-8 Reading and Mathematics Growth Assessments that your child completed.

You will be able to review your child's Student Detail by Question (SDBQ) Report for each test completed this fall. You may find additional resources on the Virginia Department of Education's website to assist with your child's SDBQ report here, and academic needs (https://tinyurl.com/VAparentpage).

If you created an account last year you will log in to that account and re-enter the below information to update the scores.

To create your Virginia Assessment Parent Portal account, follow the instructions provided in the user's guide (https://tinyurl.com/c67rs4bd). Once your account has been created and activated, you will use your child's information and the Claim Code listed below to add your child's test results to your account. The information you enter in the Virginia Assessment Parent Portal for your child must match what is provided below exactly.

Grade Level: Child's First Name: Child's Last Name: Date of Birth: Claim Code:

A copy of this letter is available on the GCPS website, (https://gcps.ss13.sharpschool.com/), to access all of the links noted in this letter. If you have questions regarding how to access the Virginia Assessment Parent Portal this information is also available on the GCPS website for easier online access. If you have questions about your child's test results, please contact your child's teacher.